THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

September 7, 1967

Dear Hector:

Etna C. Navas will be writing to you in regard to the possibility of employment in Corpus Christi, Texas. She was one of my secretaries in Panama and is an excellent person. Her Spanish is perfect and her English is just as good. I believe you ought to have someone writing the GI Forum, as well as other matters, in Spanish and she is the one that could do it. She, of course, could be placed in a lawyers office where Spanish is necessary. However, I recommend her to you because I know you can use someone with this kind of capabilities in the activities that you engage in all over the U.S.

At this time she needs to have a statement of employment before she can move from Panama to Corpus Christi. Her letter to me indicates that she would not want to leave Panama until towards the end of the year.

Sincerely,

Vicente T. Ximenes Chairman, Inter-Agency Committee on Mexican American Affairs

Dr. Hector P. Garcia 1315 Bright Avenue Corpus Christi, Texas 78405



CHARLES SCOGGINS

DISTRICT 45 - PLACE 1

VAUGHN PLAZA

CORPUS CHRISTI, TEXAS 78401

State of Texas

House of Representatives

Austin 78711

Morrowy -

Dr. Hector P. Garcia 1315 Bright Corpus Christia Texas



